[image: image1.png]



OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CHERYL L. BROWN




                            
117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
            DIRECTOR





             
                   
 4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL 

   OFFICE (904) 630-1452





           
 JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA  32202

     FAX (904) 630-2906







                                     

  E-MAIL: CLBROWN@coj.net

February 10, 2010
5:00 p.m.
SEAPORT AND AIRPORT SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
February 9, 2010
Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Chairman Daniel Davis, Committee Member Stephen Joost (arr. 4:07); JAA Liaison Bill Bishop (arr. 4:09)
Also:  Council Member Ray Holt; Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel;  Bob Simpson  – Jacksonville Aviation Authority; Eric Green – Jacksonville Port Authority; Bill Killingsworth – Planning and Development Department; Merriane Lahmeur – Legislative Services Division; Lindsay Ballas – JEDC; Jeff Clements – City Council Research Division; Jim Gilmore – IGS; Alberta Hipps – Hipps Group Inc.; Joe Wilhelm – Financial News and Daily Record
Meeting Convened:  4:01 p.m.
Planning and Development Department – mobility fee update
Planning and Development Director Bill Killingsworth distributed copies of a slide presentation entitled “2030 Mobility Plan” dated January 2010.  The plan, mandated by state to be included in the city’s Comprehensive Plan, consists of land use and transportation strategies to support and fund mobility in the city.  Much of the plan consists of pre-existing Comp Plan policies tied together with a new narrative for this purpose.  The plan designates 4 zones in the city - rural area, suburban area, urban area, and urban priority area – each of which is subject to a different mobility fee based on the trip generation characteristics of that type and degree of development.  Current comprehensive plan requirements apply to new development in the rural and suburban zones.  Development in the urban zones will be subject to regulations which encourage higher density development and provide enhanced credits for non-automobile transportation options (mass transit, bike lanes, sidewalks, etc.) and auto trip reducing development patterns (mixed uses, high density, local serving retail, etc.).
The mobility fee will be assessed based on a formula using average weighted vehicle mile trips (VMT) per development type, multiplied by the cost per VMT multiplied by the average daily trip generation of a proposed development.  In response to a question about whether the mobility fee could be formulated to incentivize development around the seaport and airports, Mr. Killingsworth stated that would require adjustments to the Comp Plan Future Land Use Map to increase development density around those facilities with the full assortment of land uses (industrial, commercial and residential).  It was suggested that a Mobility Planning Committee be appointed (like the School Concurrency Committee) to fully vet the plan, perhaps with 9 members – 4 appointed by the Council, 4 by the Mayor and 1 jointly by the Mayor and Council President.
Council Member Holt cautioned that there might be problems with businesses that are inside versus outside of the specially designated nodes.  Will one business have a competitive advantage over the other based on location inside or outside of a node?  Alberta Hipps noted that the City (in the form of the JEDC) has locked up a large percentage of the available trip concurrency at Cecil Commerce Center for its side of the facility, but the JAA has 6,000 acres of developable land that need trip capacity too.  Some accommodation needs to be reached.  Council Member Bishop cautioned that the model appears to be growth-funded – if the City doesn’t experience growth, there may be no new revenue to fund the mobility plan.
JPA update
Eric Green of the JPA reported that the authority has heard from the Army Corps of Engineers that Jacksonville may not utilize operation and maintenance funding to fix the Mile Point problem.  A delegation will be going to Washington soon to try and change the Army Corps’ mind.  The authority has also met with U.S. Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood regarding port funding issues and understands from him that there will be Stimulus II and Stimulus III that will fund projects initially submitted but not funded in the Stimulus I round.  Jaxport submitted a list of $70 million in needs for round one and is hopeful of having some of them funded in round two.  Finally, it appears that Hanjin and the longshoremen’s union have broken their negotiating impasse and resumed talks about how to staff the new terminal.  Freight tonnage through the port has begun to recover somewhat, but vehicle shipments are down and Toyota’s recent troubles will exacerbate that slowdown.
JAA update
Bob Simpson reported that Alenia is still committed to build its plant in Jacksonville if and when the federal government funds the aircraft project, despite rumors to the contrary that Alenia might be looking at other potential locations.
Meeting Adjourned:  4:37 p.m.

Minutes:    Jeff Clements, Chief of Research 
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